January 28, 1938

Mr. F. E. Turner Department of Geology A. & M. College College Station, Toxas

Dear Earl:

I have talked with Dr. Sellards about your future work with the Bureau on a Fessilium Catalogus of the Tertiary. Everything seems to be ship-shape. I shall ask you to be so kind as to send me a letter of confirmation at a later date. It is not necessary to do that now. I shall give you the word. As soon as that is settled Dr. Sellards intends to send in your memination for that temperary position so that everything will be all right.

In the meantime it would be advisable if we go ahead with preliminary work so that it will not pile up in those few weeks that you will be here. What shall be done? Should I have the illustrations of Harris and others photostated? Have you seen the card catalog of Devonian fossile that the Wagner Free Institute is publishing? They are doing that as a G.S.R. project in a uniform manner. It is my spinion that we should fit in as close as possible with that system so that there would be no difficulty in publishing it should that be considered at a later date. Have you obtained copy of the cards that they use in California? If so, please send me one of the copies.

With kindest regards.

Very sincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel, Geologist

HBS aMJC